
 
 
 
November 7, 2022 
 
Dear Valued Customer,  
 
Comercializadora PepsiCo S. de R.L. de C.V. is issuing a voluntary recall today for 15.5 oz, 6 count box of 

Gamesa Arcoiris Marshmallow Cookies due to the potential presence of Salmonella. Salmonella is an organism 

that can cause serious and sometimes fatal infections in young children, frail or elderly people, and others with 

weakened immune systems. Healthy persons infected with Salmonella often experience fever, diarrhea, 

nausea, vomiting and abdominal pain. In rare circumstances, infection with Salmonella can result in the 

organism getting into the bloodstream and producing more severe illnesses such as arterial infections, 

endocarditis and arthritis.  

We’re urging all consumers who have purchased the potentially impacted product to dispose of it 
immediately. At this time, there are no reports of illness and no other products are impacted by this recall. 
We are working closely with the FDA on this issue.  
 
A total of 1,647 cases are being recalled with a specific best before date of March 28, 2023. While 
the potentially affected product only reached select stores, we worked quickly to determine the 
following potentially affected product may have been shipped to you: 
 
Recalled Product Information: 
The impacted product has the following description.  

Product Description Size UPC Best Before 

Gamesa Arcoiris Marshmallow Cookies, 

Naturally and Artificially Flavored 

15.5 Oz,  
6 Count 

6 86700 10132 4 28MAR23 
5MY228001 
 
28MAR23 
6MY128101 

 

Representative Product: 

 
 



 
Given that this is a PRODUCT RECALL, it is important that any of the impacted product you have in your 
possession – whether at the warehouse or on store shelves – be destroyed immediately. If you further 
distributed any recalled product, please notify your customers of this recall. 
 
Your Quaker Sales and Distribution Inc. (“QSDI”) Account Manager or Customer Account Specialist will be 
contacting you to discuss this further. You will receive full credit for any product that is authorized to be 
destroyed. 
 
Next Steps for the Customer: 

• Please identify the product in question in your warehouse and at the retail shelf and place all impacted 
product on hold in a secure location. Destroy the product by rendering it unfit for human consumption.  

 

• An Affidavit of Destruction must be provided to QSDI prior to receiving credit for the product. Your 
Customer Account Specialist can provide the Affidavit of Destruction. 

 

• You will receive full credit for all authorized product that you destroyed. NOTE: Credit will not be 
authorized for any product destroyed that is outside of the PepsiCo Inc.‐authorized UPCs and best 
before dates listed above, and/or quantities. 

 

• Please contact your respective Account Manager or Customer Account Specialist to confirm that you 
have received this letter and taken the appropriate action. 

We apologize for any disruption this may cause.  
 
Thank you,  
 

 
 

Jordan Iglesias 

Senior Sales Director  

FLNA Sales & Marketing - PepsiCo  

  


